
 

December 2016 

 

December 6   PTO Meeting      7:00 pm 
December 8   Jimmy John’s Family Night   4:00 pm – 9:00 pm  
December 13  Battle of the Books     3:15 pm – 4:00 pm 
December 15  Celebration of Giving gifts due in the office 7:30 am – 4:00 pm 
December 22  End of 2nd Quarter   
December 22  Winter Assembly-Omaha Street Percussion 1:00 pm & 2:00 pm 
December 23-January 2 Winter Break     No School 
January 3   Teacher In-Service     No School 
January 4   Classes Resume     8:10 am 
January 6   Report Cards Sent Home 

Skyline is seeking to identify children who are eligible for kindergarten 
during the 2017-2018 school year.  Parents are encouraged to pre-
register their child prior to Kindergarten Round-up.  Children who 
will be five years of age, on or before July 31, 2017, are eligible to 
attend kindergarten as stated by Nebraska State Law.  Skyline 

Kindergarten Round-up will be held on Friday, March 3.  A parent meeting is scheduled for 
Monday, February 27 at 6:00 pm in the cafeteria.  For more information, please see the 
Skyline Kindergarten Round-up form attached to this newsletter and on the Skyline 
webpage.   

Cell Phones 
 

The use of cell phones, at the elementary level, is not permitted throughout the day.  
Students may keep cell phones in their backpacks or in the office area and may only 
be used after dismissal at the end of the day, if prior arrangements have been made 
with the parent and principal.  Cell phones are to be kept on “silent” and will be 
taken if this procedure is not followed and the parent may collect the cell phone from 
the office after school. 

 

 

WINTER BREAK-School will be dismissed for Winter Break at 3:06 pm on Thursday, December 22 
and classes will resume on Wednesday, January 4. 
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Celebration of Giving-Skyline Elementary 

 
The Elkhorn Schools are sponsoring a Gift Drive for families within our Elkhorn Community. This is how 
your family can help others in need: 
 

WHEN:  November 30th through December 15th (7:30-4:00) 
WHERE:  Skyline Office 
WHY:  The “Celebration of Giving” is a gift drive for families in need within the Elkhorn community.  
These Elkhorn families have been identified as needing some special assistance during this time of year.  
The wish lists have been collected from the families, and the mittens will be displayed in the office.  As 
our community grows, so does the need. 
 

Here’s what you can do to help: 
 
1.   Come to the school during office hours from November 30th–December 14th (7:30-4:00) to select     
      your mitten(s) from the mitten tree. Reminder:  students cannot pick a mitten without a parent    
      being present. 
        
2.  Have the office record the mitten(s) you have taken in the Celebration Of Giving Notebook. 
 
3.  Purchase the item(s). 
 
4.  Gift wrap the item(s) at home.  
 
5.  Firmly secure the mitten(s) to the outside of the wrapped item(s).  This is the only way we know  
     what is inside the gift and who the gift belongs to.   
 
6.  Return the wrapped item(s) to the Skyline office NO LATER THAN THURSDAY, DECEMBER 15th. 
 
If you would like to make a cash donation, we will do the shopping and wrapping for you! Questions, 
please contact Amy Baltzell at barmbaltzell@me.com or Joanie Anderson at janderson@epsne.org.  
Thank you for your assistance!!! 

Congratulations to Emily Buderus, Davis Eickman, Grace Nichols, and 
Lorenzo Reniker!  They represented Skyline in the annual Marrs 
Magnet School Math Competition.  The team placed second in the 
fast-paced math quiz bowl and third in the written 
competition.  We’re proud of your hard work, Emily, Davis, Grace, and 
Lorenzo! 

Congratulations to Carter O'Neel in Mrs. Carlson's 5th grade class, for winning the school-
level competition of the National Geographic Geography Bee!   
 

We’re also proud to announce the second place winner is Brynn Marsh in Mrs. 
Christiansen's 4th grade class!   
 

Carter and Brynn competed against 8 other contestants in 4th and 5th grade.  The 
competing 4th graders included:  Brennan Schafer, Isaac Kulig, Briella Thompsen, & 
Davis Eickman.  The competing 5th graders included:  Brooks Shetlar, Ryder Gehrt, Ella 
Epstein, & Jeremiah Mohring.  Carter now has an opportunity to take a written test where 
he has a chance to be one of up to 100 students participating in the state Bee.  Good 
Luck, Carter! 
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Visit the Skyline PTO Website for upcoming events sponsored by the PTO 

www.skylinestallionspto.com 

Winter Reminders and Inclement Weather Alerts 
 

 

 
 
School closings will be announced on radio station KFAB (1110) and the local TV 
stations.  Elkhorn families will also receive an announcement via SchoolMessenger, 
the automated telephone announcement service.  If there is no closing 
announcement broadcast, school will be in session.  If severe weather develops 
during the school day, parents/guardians may pick their children up from school.  
Parents/guardians always have the option of not sending their children to school 
on a day when inclement weather is developing or has been forecast. 

Please dress your child appropriately for the cold weather. Coats, hats, 
mittens, and long pants will be needed most days for walking club and recess, 
as we go outside every day, as long as the temperature is 20 degrees or above.  
It is helpful if you put your child’s name in their coats and sweatshirts so we 
can easily return those items to your child. 

If you have moved since the beginning 
of the school year, please contact the 
office to have your address updated 
in the computer and please submit a 
proof of residence (ie.  utility bill) to 
be placed in your student’s file. 

WHEN IS MY CHILD TOO  SICK FOR SCHO OL? 
 

Proper care in the early stages of an illness can reduce recovery time for the ill child 
and reduce the possibility of spreading the illness to others.  Proper diet, adequate 
rest, and good personal hygiene (especially frequent hand washing) can assist the 
body’s ability to fight infection. 
 

The following are guidelines to assist you in deciding when your child should stay 
home from school: 
 

Irritability, poor appetite, tiredness, and achiness  are vague symptoms.  
Changes in a child’s normal behavior can often signal the beginning of an illness. 
 

Fever of 100 degrees or higher.  Take your child’s temperature if he is 
complaining of feeling tired, has a headache, sore throat or stomach ace.  A child 
needs to be fever-free for 24 hours without the use of fever reducing 
medication before returning to school. 
 

Nausea, vomiting, or diarrhea.  Keep your child home for the duration of these 
symptoms.  No vomiting or diarrhea for the past 24 hours is recommended.  Be sure your 
child is able to tolerate food without difficulty before returning. 
 

Nasal secretions and coughing/sneezing spread respiratory infections easily 
when these symptoms can’t be controlled. 

3 BIST (Behavior Intervention Support Team) Goals for Life 
 

I can be angry and have an overwhelming emotion without 
getting into trouble. 
 
I can be OK even when others are not. 
 
I can do my work and follow directions even if I don’t want 
to. 
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BOX TOPS ARE WORTH 10¢ for our 
school. Please keep turning box tops 
in to your classroom teacher.  A new 
competition will be coming soon! 

TAGG-Download the app, visit 
participating businesses and “TAGG” your 
purchases.  The business will donate up to 
5% of the purchase to Skyline PTO when 
you choose our school.  See more 
information at 

www.togetheragreatergood.com/demo. 

Amazon Smile-The same Amazon 
you know and love.  Simply log in to 
smile.amazon.com, choose Elkhorn 
Skyline Parent Teacher 
Organization and start shopping.  
Amazon gives a percentage of 
eligible items bought back to our 
school.  Login with your normal 
user name and password-it’s that 
simple! 

DAILY SCHOOL HOURS 
 

The elementary school day is from 8:15-3:06. 
Before School: Breakfast is offered for all children starting at 7:35 everyday.  Students not 
eating breakfast will attend Walking Club at 7:50, or arrive at school between 8:00 and 8:10.  
Students should not be in the building or on the playground before this time.  There is no outdoor 
supervision for students who arrive before 7:50.  The first bell rings at 8:10 and the tardy bell 
rings at 8:15. 
After School: The dismissal bell rings at 3:06.  Children should leave the building to go home 
upon dismissal, unless specifically directed by a teacher to remain.  There is not supervision 
after 3:30, so please make arrangements to have children picked up by that time. 

Recess/Lunch Times  
 

Grade Recess   Lunch 
KDG  11:00-11:15        11:20-11:40 
1st  11:20-11:35             11:40-12:00 
2nd  11:40-11:55  12:00-12:20 
3rd  12:00-12:15  12:20-12:40 
4th  12:20-12:35  12:40-1:00 
5th  12:40-12:55  1:00-1:20 

 
BREAKFAST TIME 

7:35 
 

WALKING CLUB 
7:50-8:10 

 

 

Hy-Vee, Family Fare and Bag “N 
Save receipts help Skyline earn 
money.  Please save your receipts 
and turn them in to the red or white 
box in the entryway of Skyline.  If 
you shop at Baker’s you can link 
your Baker’s reward card to Skyline.  
Check out the Skyline PTO website 
for more information. 

 
      Jimmy John’s Family Dinner Night 
            801 North 204th Street 
 

     Thursday, December 8, 2016 
    4:00 pm – 9:00 pm 

 
Dine in or Carry Out-no deliveries 



Elkhorn Public Schools is seeking to identify children who are eligible for kindergarten during the 2017-2018 
school year.  Parents are encouraged to pre-register their students prior to Kindergarten Roundup and 
orientation. Children who will be five years of age on or before July 31, 2017 are eligible to attend kindergarten 
as stated by Nebraska State law.

Kindergarten Roundup will be held on Friday, March 3.   Parents are encouraged to attend an orientation 
meeting held at their school prior to Kindergarten Roundup.   To view Roundup and parent meeting times by 
school, please visit www.elkhornweb.org.

If you have a child who will be attending Kindergarten Roundup, please fill out the information below and return it to 
your school’s main office as soon as possible.   This will allow us to make arrangements for the number of students 
attending.  If you have friends or neighbors who will have a child starting school, please share this information with 
them.   Additional forms are available at www.elkhornweb.org OR at your school’s main office.   Please contact us 
if you have any questions.

Kindergarten Roundup 
2017-2018

ELKHORN PUBLIC SCHOOLS

2017-2018 SCHOOL YEAR

Child’s Name (First Last)__________________________________________________  Male        Female

Elementary School _____________________________________________________________________

Birth date (mm/dd/yy)____________________________________________________________________

Parent Name(s) ________________________________________________________________________

Address _____________________________________________________________________________

City ___________________________________________ Zip Code _____________________________

Please return this form at your earliest convenience

KINDERGARTEN PRE-REGISTRATION FORM

SKYLINE ELEMENTARY 
Principal:  Andy Luebbe

400 South 210th Street
402-289-3433
www.elkhornweb.org/skyline

SKYLINE KDG PARENT MEETING: 
Monday, February 27 at 6 p.m.

SKYLINE KDG ROUNDUP:
Friday, March 3 at 9 a.m.

completed form may be emailed to janderson@epsne.org

Email Address_______________________________ Housing Subdivision __________________________ 

Phone (Home) _______________________________ (Work) __________________________________ 

Please list any allergies, medications or dietary restrictions for your child here:
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